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REPORTING ON THE USE OF OFFICIAL LANGUAGES INCLUDING SA SIGN LANGUAGE. 
 

In accordance with Section 9(2) of the Use of Official Languages Act (UOLA), No. 12 of 2012, the 

national department, national public entities and national public enterprises must submit an annual report 

on:  

(1) activities of their language unit,  

(2) implementation of their language policy, and  

(3) complaints received and the manner those complaints were handle.  

 

Regulation 5(1) of the same act stipulates that the national departments, national public entities and 

national public enterprises must submit the annual report contemplated at least three (3) months after 

the end of the financial year.  

 

The Pan South African Language Board (PanSALB) is a constitutional institution established in terms of 

Section 6(1)(5) to promote and create conditions for, the development and use of all official languages, 

the Khoi and San languages and SA Sign language. Section 4(1) of the PanSALB Act requires the Board 

to serve impartially and independently and exercise, carry out and perform its power, duties, and 

functions in good faith and without fear, favour, bias or prejudice, subject only to the Constitution and 

the Act.  
 

It is in accordance with section 8(1) of the PanSALB Act that PanSALB requests national departments 

and their public entities and public enterprises to supply it with any legislative, executive and/or 

administrative measures adopted in promoting multilingualism through language policy practices (use) 

as enjoined in terms of UOLA.  

 

The 2021/22 Annual Report on the Use of Languages must be submitted to PanSALB not later than the 

30 June 2022 through the following means:  

1. Email: languagepolicy@pansalb.org  

2. Physical & Postal Address: Attention:  

Mr Chabedi Mphela,  

5th Floor 523 Provisus Building,  

Stanza Bopape Street, Arcadia, Pretoria       


